

Your Commitment to 3W

Having your children in 3W is NOT like sending them to a Youth Club. We require YOU to contribute to the running of 3W. You will be asked to sign a promise to give at least three half-days of your time to the Group each year. This declaration of your commitment is required before your child is accepted as a member. We believe that your commitment is consistent with your child's Scouting promise to help others.

Your Minimum Commitment (either parent) is as follows:

- That you make arrangements to deliver your Beaver Scout or Cub Scout to the location of the meeting at the notified start time. Please note that you should NOT leave your child before the meeting starts without ensuring that a Leader is present to take that meeting. We are not responsible for the welfare of your children outside of our stated meeting times.
- 2) That you will make arrangements to collect your Beaver Scout or Cub Scout at the end of the meeting. Please note that we will NOT allow Beaver Scouts or Cub Scouts to leave our premises on their own at the end of a meeting.
- 3) That you must attend at least one session each term at a weekly meeting if your child's 3W section runs a Parents' Rota.
- 4) That you assist the Group for three half-days in any year while you child is a member of any 3W section.
- 5) That you will complete a Criminal Record Bureau (CRB) form in order to enable us to comply with legal regulations to allow you to help at section or group activities including any camping or other overnight events.
- 6) That you support us in applying our anti-bullying policy and code of conduct.
- 7) That you pay subscriptions that are due at the start of each term.

Additional ways of supporting the Group include:

- 1) Becoming a uniformed leader. Full training is provided and the Group pays for your uniform. Please contact the GSL for more information.
- 2) Becoming a regular (non-uniformed) helper in a section. Please contact the Leader of the section for more information.
- 3) Joining the Executive Committee to help develop the Group and to maintain and extend our resources. Please contact the Chair/GSL for more information.
- 4) Helping to maintain Pepperpots during our regular work-weekends.
- 5) Organising a special event for a section, or the Group as a whole, to suit your own particular skills and interests.